
A Kestrel Christmasä
The school Christmas countdown will 

be on next weeks newsletteré but as 

an early message PLEASE do not feel 

like you need to buy an expensive 

Christmas Jumper for Christmas 

Jumper day. We are doing a ófeeling 

festiveô take on it where children might 

wear their best clothes or wear some 

tinsel. J

Mon 23rd Nov:

Junior Immunisations

Thurs 26th Nov:

Infant Immunisations

Class 21 Assembly 

will be uploaded onto 

Dojo this week
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TMET BIG 
CHRISTMAS 

COMMUNITY HUG
Apologies for the early Christmas 

image, but hopefully when you read 

the article you will understand why. 

As a TMET group of schools, we 

are supporting our wider, 

vulnerable community with a big 

Christmas Hug. We are making as 

many wellbeing and food hampers 

as we can to send off in December 

to those most in needé

How can you help?

Like an advent calendaré please 

all bring to school an item a day  

(more if you have them) for the 

week below? 

If you donôt have anything relating 

to that day, bring an item from 

another day. 

Ask around with family and friends. 

and lets fill up the hampers.

REMINDERS

https://www.kestrel.tmet.uk/


Flu Immunisations
REMINDER: You can still sign your child up for their free nasal spray!

Juniors ïMonday 23rd November

Infants ïThursday 26th November

Please note that the nasal spray IS NOT gelatine free

If you would like your child to be considered for a GELATINE FREE, INJECTABLE VACCINE, you need to complete 

the online consent form for the nasal vaccine select óNOô and óPREFER INJECTABLEô.

This vaccination will not be offered in school. You will receive further information from the immunisation team 

if you chose this option.

We recognise that due to the current situation, your child may be isolating when the immunisation is due to take place. 

If you have completed the online consent form for the flu vaccination, the Community Immunisation Service will send 

information directly to you about the alternative provision for the vaccination, the day after the planned school session. 

Virtual Open Evenings
A thank you to the parents and carers who 

came along to our Virtual Open-Evenings 

on Zoom. We hope you found the 

information useful and left feeling excited 

about your childôs new adventure next 

academic year.

Ordinarily we would welcome prospective 

parents and carers into our school 

grounds and offer a tour in person.  

However, as we are currently unable to do 

this, we are creating a óVirtual School 

Tourô which will be available to watch on 

our website before Christmas. We aim to 

showcase the wonderful learning that 

takes place at Kestrel Mead and look 

forward to sharing this with you! 

Individual Photos for those who were 

self-isolating/absent

If your child was absent from school on 

Monday 9th November as they were self-

isolating or due to other reasons, they will be 

having their individual photo taken on 

Friday 27th November instead. J

A polite reminder that there are no 

family/sibling photos taking place.



Work packs for 

children isolating 

during the Covid -19 

pandemic

We have changed how we 

are allocating work packs. If 

your child is absent from 

school because they are 

isolating for one of the 

reasons below, they can 

receive a work pack from their 

Year Group team:

Å If your child or a member 

of your household has 

tested positive for Covid-19

Å If your child has been in 

contact with somebody 

else who has tested 

positive for Covid-19 or 

you have been advised to 

isolate by NHS Test and 

Trace. 

Please phone the school 

office and they will issue you 

with an electronic work pack 

to cover the 2-week absence 

that your child will have. 

These work packs are created 

every 2 weeks by teachers 

and include a range of 

learning activities related to 

what the children would be 

learning in school. We have 

included videos and 

demonstrations to make this 

more understandable too. 

Work should be uploaded to 

Class Dojo.

If you would like to know more 

about this, our Remote 

Learning Curriculum 

Continuity Plan is on the 

Covid-19 page on our school 

website. 



Thank you so much to everybody for taking part in odd socks 

day ïsome of us certainly got some strange looks on our way 

into and out of school! 

I am so proud that as a school community, we are able to 

promote the celebration of differences.

I hope that one day we will be celebrating that Bullying has 

been stamped out forever, imagine that sort of world for our 

children to grow up in #LifeGoals #Imagine

SEND Pupil Passports & Target Setting
If your child is on the SEND register, it is at this point of year where we would 

meet and discuss your childôs targets. Due to COVID restrictions, unfortunately 

we cannot meet you face to face. Your childôs teacher should have already 

sent you, at the beginning of the year, (via class dojo) your childôs targets for 

the recovery curriculum (these would have been the same as last year due to 

lockdown). Teachers this week and last week, have been busy updating these 

passports to show whether your child has made progress in the targets or 

whether they still need some support. You will receive these documents by 

Friday 27th November on class dojo.

What to look out for?

A pupil passport will have these 

boxes on the document. The 

teachers will have coloured in 

the Autumn term targets with; 

Red, your child has not met 

their target. Yellow, your child 

is nearly met their target and 

Green your child has met their 

target. There will also be notes 

to say why they have met it or 

why they have not met it. In the 

Spring Term section, there will 

have new targets based on 

what they need to work on 

now. 

If your child has an EHCP then 

notes will have been written 

next to the EHCP tracker to say 

what they can do towards their 

target and what they need 

more support with. 

Please contact your class 

teacher if you are still unsure 

and need some further 

guidance or feel free to contact 

Miss Rowe on 0116 2461732 

and leave a message and I will 

ring you back. 





Governor SIP Open Morning
This week our Academy Councillors have met with the 

schoolôs Senior Leadership Team to discuss the School 

Improvement Plan.  

As always the discussions were supportive, challenging and 

rigorous. Thank you to all our Academy Councillors who have 

been part of this this week.

A friendly reminder that no 

dogs, except guide dogs, are 

permitted on the school site. 

This is because we have children 

and members of our community 

with severe allergies. 

Thank you for understanding. 

On Monday 9th November, Miss Hart was 

invited to attend the virtual Leicester 

Sustainable Schools Celebration to celebrate 

the hard work and dedication of our school and 

many others within Leicester City.

During the evening we heard from keynote 

speakers Judy Ling Wong CBE, President of 

the Black Environment Network and James 

Cashmore, Director of Food and Farming, Soil 

Association. It was hosted by Lee Jowett, 

Sustainable Schools Coordinator and we were 

also joined by the Deputy City Mayor ï

Environment and Transportation, Adam Clarke 

who has been supporting the projects and 

involved with many schools too. It was 

wonderful to hear about some of the great 

projects going on around the city making a 

difference to the health and wellbeing of 

children in our city through the work of Food for 

Life providing growing opportunities, cooking 

and ensuring balanced meals in school. We 

also heard about many initiatives to support 

Climate Change and the ongoing hard work of 

many schools. 

It was wonderful to be a part of this event and to 

know that our hard work is making a difference 

to our school community and the world around 

us. We were able to celebrate over 25 awards 

showing the huge amount of work happening. 

Well done everyone involved.




